

June 2018 Idaho Miniature Horse Club Newsletter

Maria Redinger, President
Heather Jaillett, Vice President
Valerie Marshall, Secretary Lynne Wing, Treasurer
Jane Steele, Robin Willeman, and Kelli Phillips, Directors

Minutes of June 7th, 2018, at the Middleton Community Center in Middleton, ID Heather presided for Maria and called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.

Those in attendance: Valerie Marshall, Niki Phillips, Courtney Phillips, Kelli Phillips, Pam MacFarlane, Jessie Hunting, Robin Willeman, Jamie O'Leary, LeeAnn O'Leary, Jamey Robbins, Donna Bernadelli, Felicia Humpherys, Amy Humpherys, Jane Steele, Lynne Wing, and Heather Jaillett.

May secretary minutes were reviewed. Jessie made a motion to accept them and Lynne seconded. Motion passed by the club.

Lynne gave the treasurer's report. May's ending balance was \$3,220.35. Receivables were \$0.00, and expenses were \$0.00. Cash on-hand is still \$50.00, in the hands of Valerie Marshall. This leaves the June checking account balance at \$3,270.35. Kelli motioned to accept the report, and Jessie seconded. The club approved.

OLD BUSINESS

Community Center: Agreements for using the center included the club pay \$20.00 for using a room at each meeting, as well as a \$350.00 check that the center keeps in case of any damage done to the room while we are using it. Jamey motioned to accept the terms, and Kelli seconded it. Motion passed by the club.

Points Committee: Any declarations to turn in? Any questions? Contact Valerie, Heather, Lois, or Felicia.

Club SWAG: Arrangements and totals are still being calculated, but things should be straightened out soon! Kelli asked to be refunded for the fixing of the swag, which was \$111.83. Jessie made a motion that the club pay her back, and Niki seconded. Motion passed by the club.

Show Committee: Auction items are welcome by Kelli any time! Also, gift cards for a board is a great idea!!!

WISK: All in all, the input has been good, and the show was great! Plan on there being another one next year!!

Horse Expo: Jamey is already working on reserving a booth space for 2019. She wanted to know if the club would be interested in having their own booth, rather than sharing with ISHSA. The mini club would have more space to display all that we do in the club with our minis. The cost would be about \$250.00 by ourselves, but the benefits seem to be worth it. Also, Jamey will look into keeping a spot for the club to have a performance again. Jane made a motion that the mini club get their own booth at the horse expo, and multiple people seconded the motion. Motion passed by the club.

NEW BUSINESS

Driving play day is this weekend! Many volunteers and people coming from surrounding areas. Heather will be bringing drinks and ice, bring your own lunch! Lots of fun to be had! **Star Parade**: Lynne said she would send in the entry form, but if you want to participate then stay

in contact with other participants for more information! Heather will take care of the insurance. **The Hydes** have offered to let us use trails by their place for driving/walking. This would get more members and their horses out of the ring!!

It was suggested that the club get a new banner with the new club logo on it, and about half the size of the big one we have now. Jessie offered to make it. Felicia made a motion to have Jessie make the new banner, and Jamey seconded the motion. Motion passed by the club.

Pet Expo: There was some interest in this last year, but not enough to get the ball rolling. Hopefully more discussion will be had at the next meeting with more information.

Door prize! Kelli got it and will bring the next one!

Next meeting: It was discussed how we could make setting meetings easier for reservation purposes. Jamey made a motion to aim for every second Thursday of every month, and Jessie seconded. Motion passed by the club. The next meeting will be held on July 12th at the Community Center in Middleton, ID., 113 W. Main Street, Middleton, ID 83644. (The classrooms we will be using are to the left of the Gym. There is a small green sign that says "Classrooms" and the door is not visible from the road, but there is a door if you are walking towards Farm Boy!!!) Jamey motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:32 p.m., Kelli seconded. Motion passed by the club.

Respectfully submitted by Valerie Marshall, Secretary

IT'S A GIRL!



Congratulations to the Dredge family! Their filly, Maggie, was born on June 11.

Maggie's sire and dam: LDS Smooth Operator x Mini H Bandito's Dulce Sarita

The Driving Play Day

Thanks to everyone who planned the driving play day with several classes and made patterns available before the play day, for setting the cones and obstacles measured precisely, for the goody bags, for judging the classes, and for the wonderful pictures. You are an amazing team!

The committee was mainly Lynne, Jamey, and Heather. I joined in the second meeting mainly because there wasn't anything in the house to have for dinner, so I tagged along.

Rose Williams was our dressage judge and gave us great pointers. Jessie judged our other classes and was really funny. Lee Van De Bogart was great help setting up cones and doing the measuring and as always helped everywhere. Heather and I did the office and helped with set ups, etc.

Jamey drove Joey, Mary ground drove Chili, Merry Jo ground drove and led Bonfire, Valerie drove Royal, and Lee drove Jackpot. Mary Van De Bogart brought her cute Hackney pony and did a beautiful job ground driving and helping to give pointers.

Since I thought more people were coming, I didn't bring a horse and neither did Heather so that we would be available to help.

Jamey came with her "dry run" for the 4th of July parade and her and Joey both wore huge foam red, white and blue top hats and won the fabulous hat pleasure driving.

I think that each class was so different that even though Heather and I didn't drive, we still learned a little something. We had: fabulous hat pleasure driving, Simon says discipled rail, cones, dressage and obstacle driving. All classes could be done either driving, in-hand, or long lined. It was a beautiful day (in the in-door arena anyway) and we all had fun and even learned a couple of things.

Jamey made up fun goody bags for the placings. Everyone went home with a goody bag.

Maybe next year more will come. It was a great experience and we had a great time.

Submitted by Donna Bernardelli



All the classes were fun! Simon Says got a little interesting since Jamey and I kept getting things right. It was also interesting to do my first Dressage Test. But it was fun and also a learning experience.

For the hat contest/class, Jamey won with Joey and their big, patriotic hats! It was a very relaxed environment and people had time to school their horses and themselves. There was a variety of classes to keep things interesting and fun, between Obstacle Driving, Dressage, Cones. It was a blast!!! Even though there were only five horses this year, we hope to try again and get more people next year!

Submitted by Valerie Marshall



Photos by Lee Van De Bogart and Heather Jaillett



WINGS ON THE MOVE!

Spring and Summer are always our favorite times of year. Time to get the horses groomed, cleaned up from the cold and rainy weather. Normally, we let the Mini's just shed out, with tons of brushing, brushing and more brushing. ThunderPants is the exception - more about him later.

Hope you enjoy some of the pictures from our events in the last couple of months.

Boise's Got Faith: As most of you know, this organization helps children battling cancer

and supports the families financially and emotionally.







Mommy and Me Tea and Pony Party: A wonderful event for Mommies and their daughters! Pine Hollow Ranch—Saddle Club had 13 Moms and 15 daughters participating this year.





It should be mentioned that **Tom and Linda Hughes** had two of their Mini's at this event also, Treasure and Prints. The little girls loved dressing them up and putting them through an obstacle course.

<u>Camp Lolo</u>: Another wonderful camp for children who are grieving the loss of a loved one. The all-volunteer camp is a two day camp, and this year they had many animals for the children to love on, including Thunderpants and Miss Millie. Kelli Phillips is such a blessed part of the Mini Angel Wings, always ready to go to our events with the wonderful Miss Millie.





A huge THANK YOU to Heather Jaillett who came out to the ranch and body clipped ThunderPants. There was no way HE was going to shed out on his own.

<u>Can you say - Sheep Wool?</u> Heather did a fantastic job!!!





We have many more memories to make in 2018 with our wonderful, goofy, and fun Mini Angel Wings.

Submitted by Lynne Wing

The Emmett Cherry Festival Kids' Parade

Lee Clark invited her neighbor, Linda, Linda's two daughters, Shawna and Monica, as well as Linda's granddaughter, Gracie, to accompany her during the kids' parade. Lee drove Jackpot (JP), with Gracie riding next to Lee. Shawna led Pixie through the parade, also. The wait for horses and kids was tough while judges made their choices. Linda took pictures of the event, as well as parking Lee's trailer at the end of the parade so Lee could load her horses quickly.

When they were parading past the carnival, the Hammer ride was descending, and JP thought it was going to get him, so he jumped sideways. Shawna handed Pixie to Monica and made a leap for JP; then all was cool. What a team!





Submitted by Lee Clark

Star Hometown Celebration 4th of July Parade

- *Times: Parade Line up 9 a.m. Parade Starts at 10 a.m.
- *Staging Area: In front of the Eye-2-Eye Center, across from Toon-Town on W. State Street. Parade begins at W State Street in front of El Mariachi Loco and travels west, then turns right on Star Road and ends at the Star Barn, corner of Star Rd. and 3rd St.
- *Kelli will be able to shuttle drivers from the Star Barn parking area to the beginning of the parade route. Also, because Kelli's son and friend, usually carry our banner but may be involved in the Middleton parade, do we have any other takers this year?

 *Bring those decorations out, we know Jamey is practicing her patterns for the parade....did we tell you Jamey and Joey always get tons of cheers? Watch out for Donna picking up 'Bit-O-Honey' candy off the street...it's someone's favorite. Or to avoid a collision, just bring Donna some bags of 'Bit-O-Honey.
- *Can we get a count of who will be participating in the Parade? Just send Lynne a yes or no. You can always message her on Facebook also. If we have any children who want to lead a horse, just let Lynne know. She would bring 2 more that are super experienced with parades. Plus Lynne has costumes for the horses, of course.
- *If anyone has any other questions, just give Lynne a shout.
- *Contact Kelli for arranging to pick up your club logo shirt.



Denim N Dust 4-H Open Show Series at One Mane Ranch in Caldwell on June 30 and July 14 with Miniature Horse In-Hand Trail and Showmanship

Age Divisions: 8-10; 11-13; 14-18; Adult Green Rider (1st year) Green horse In-hand and Green horse (first year under saddle)

MINI 14 and under and Mini 15 and over

Placings to 5th and series High Point Trophies (sponsored by One Mane Ranch).

Fees: PRE-register \$5 class \$30 day Family Fee \$25 per division/person

Deadline for pre-entry 6/20

Day of: \$8 class

Pre-Entries will be entered for raffle prizes!!!!

Pre-register (Name, b-date, age division, classes) denisemengon72@gmail.com Show will follow PNW 4H Rulebook and Payette County 4H rule book. No chaps. Find the Show Bill on the Events page of www.idahominiaturehorseclub.com.

Idaho State POA Club Improving Your Performance with Joanne Richey

In-Hand Clinic July 14 and Riding Clinic July 15 at 9 a.m. both days

Location: 14188 Sand Hollow Rd., Caldwell, ID 83607

Participation with a horse is \$50 per day and auditing is \$20 per day. To register or for more information, email IdahoStatePOAC@gmail.com or call 208-606-2358.

Find more activities on the Events Calendar page of <u>www.idahominiaturehorseclub.com</u>.

Please contact Pam at

208-922-1685 or at pete_macfarlane@hotmail.com to contribute more information of interest to club members to the newsletter or the website, or to make changes in your address, phone number, or email listed on the membership page. Thanks!

The next newsletter will include photos from the WISK show.

How about sharing pictures of your animals that "help" you when you're doing horse chores? And, do you have a horse trailer that's especially friendly to Miniature Horses and ponies? If so, please share some photos of the interior configuration. Other ideas? Please share them at the next meeting, which is set for Thursday, July 12 (second Thursday of the month) at the Middleton Community Center. See you there!

Pam

Classified Miscellaneous

Advertising on the Idaho Miniature Horse Club website: Items for sale (horses or other) can be added to the club website, including photos. Items valued at \$200 or more cost \$5 (payable to IDAMHC) and those under \$200 are free. Contact Pam MacFarlane at 208-922-1685 or email at pete_macfarlane@hotmail.com to contribute an article, event information, or advertisement to the newsletter and website.

Cart and Harness

- *Harness fits both A and B sizes. Bridle has an overcheck. *\$350 for cart \$200 for harness
- *Located in Walla Walla, WA.
- *Contact info for these is Maria Redinger's grandparents.

 Bob Vance 509-529





Jessie Hunting has started managing the barn at SHH Stable in Kuna, and we have open stalls. Stalls are \$75 for minis and \$300 for big horses. Contact Jessie at 208-244-8648 or jeremyhunting@msn.com.

Are you thinking of learning to drive a single or pair of miniature horses?

See if driving is your thing before you make a financial commitment! I will teach you to drive a miniature horse using my school horse and cart.

\$35 per session

Contact Susan Welch at 208-887-6838. This is not a texting number; phone calls, only.

Miniature Horse Bridles Water Heaters and Heated Buckets 4-Wheel Miniature Horse Wagon Miniature Horse Trailer

- *2 leather bridles, \$25.00 each
- *Two 16 gallon tubs (new at D&B are \$79.00):

will sell for \$75.00 buy one, get one free. One is almost new, the other only used 2 years for about 2 months. Also have 3 floating heaters, one with wire cage.

Take all heaters for \$125.00.





Miniature Horse Custom-Made 4 Wheel Wagon, with Green Upholstery

- * Features a driver's seat plus a wider passenger seat
- * Appropriate for wedding, anniversary, holiday, & birthday parties
- * Kept inside and covered
- * Removable U-shaped shaft so cart can be hauled easily
- * Excellent condition with new rear tires

Priced at \$800.00

Miniature Horse Trailer

I am wanting to sell my brown mini trailer that has 3 dividers for hauling 4 up to 34" & slant them for 3 larger minis.

- *It also has a horse size divider.
- *The tires are good & has a spare.
- *It has "Caution Miniature Horses" signs on it.
- *Double doors on back, with a ramp for hauling a cart.
- *Tack space under manger, & emergency door on right side.

Asking \$2000.00 or trade. Make an offer.

Contact Lee Clark at 365-9439 or hollowtreehorses@Q.com.

June 2018 Membership

Bernardelli, Donna, 23128 Kingsbury Rd., Middleton, ID 83644, 859-7894 ohmcdonnas@gmail.com
Cant, Don & Lois, 106 Barbara Dr., Middleton, ID 83644, 585-2211 dlcant85@hotmail.com
Clark, Lee, P.O. Box 62, Emmett, ID 83617, 365-9439 Cell 447-9251 hollowtreehorses@Q.com
Dredge, Christine, Doug, Elyse, Nathan, Edward, Jack, & Lilly 435-231-1473 4907 Stamm Ln., Nampa, ID 83687 christine_rees2003@yahoo.com

Edelman, Cassie, 22834 S 21st Ave W, Middleton, ID 84644, 801-824-0338 jumpingqueen@hotmail.com **Fries, Janet and Ken**, 920 E. Firestone Dr., Kuna, ID 83634, 208-995-1849 mfriesjnt@aol.com

Hughes, Tom & Linda, 9177 Brill Rd., Emmett, ID 83617 208-963-2943 or cell 208-553-7376 horseladyhughes@gmail.com

Humpherys, Felicia & Amy, 22834 S. 21st Ave. W, Middleton, ID 83644, 982-8643 colormefarms@gmail.com

Hunting, Jeremy, Jessie, Jayden, Jordyn, & Jaxxyn, 2199 N. Interlachen Way, Meridian, ID 83636 208- 244-8648 <u>jeremyhunting@msn.com</u>

Jaillett, Heather, 11800 Sweet Ola Hwy., Sweet, ID 83670 208-584-3324 hjaillett@yahoo.com

MacFarlane, Pam & Pete, 2416 S. Black Cat Rd., Kuna, ID 83634, 922-1685 pete_macfarlane@hotmail.com

Marshall, Valerie 12390 Long St. Loop, Middleton, ID 83644, 541-215-2732 Val.angel4evr@gmail.com Mettler, Karen and Shane, 1522 Greenfield Loop, Emmett, ID 83617 208-398-0042 shane@mettler.ws

Phillips, Kelli, Sarah, Courtney, & Dylan, 22868 River Rd., Caldwell, ID 83607 208-899-9086 kellip1970@gmail.com

Phillips, Niki, 2210 E. Colter Bay Drive, Nampa, ID 83687 nikijane@att.net

Rea, Alishia & William Carlson, 1119 Johnson Ave., Emmett, ID 83617 208-365-0171/208-477-9345 kick.ass.cowgirl@hotmail.com Whispering Sands Stable

Redinger, Maria, 12390 Long St. Loop, Middleton, ID 83644, 509-554-4567 shortmexican2mr@gmail.com **Robbins, Jamey**, 23128 Kingsbury Rd., Middleton, ID 83644, 870-3660 jameyandshady@gmail.com

Siegmann, Kathryn & Crystal, 5860 El Paso Rd., Caldwell, ID 83607 <u>leathernlacetackstore@gmail.com</u> 7 Bar S Livestock farm; Leather N lace Tack Store

Steele, Jane, 22834 S. 21st Ave. W, Middleton, ID 83644, horse_show_mom@msn.com

Welch, Susan, 2106 E. Bentley Ave.. Meridian ID 83642, 887-6838

Willeman, Robin, 230 E. Lake Hazel Rd., Meridian, ID 83642, 887-3865 robinwilleman@gmail.com Wing, Lynne, 1530 W. South Slope Rd., Emmett, ID 83617, Home 208-398-6007 Cell 891-2986 ldw588@gmail.com